








Extension of Terms for Certain Southern Ohio Synod Council Members 

for a Period of One Year  

 

Bishop Dillahunt called upon Mr. Richard Freudenberger, member of the Synod Council, to 

present a resolution to the Assembly ratifying the action of Synod Council on April 23, 2016, 

extending the terms of certain members of Synod Council by one year.  Mr. Freudenberger 

presented the resolution and explained that because no Synod Assembly will occur in 2017, the 

one-year extension is needed to insure that no vacancies on Council occur in June of 2017, when 

these members’ terms would ordinarily end.  Those members whose terms are effected are: 

 

 Pastor Ralph Wolfe (Central Ohio Conference – Clergy) 

 Mr. Bennett Whitaker (At-Large – Lay) 

 Mr. James Renshaw (Central Ohio Conference – Lay) 

 Ms. Jodi Keith (At-Large – Lay) 

 Mr. Steve Schnittke (Muskingum Conference – Lay) 

 Ms. Carol Swank (Scioto Conference – Lay)  

 

VOTED 

SA.16.6.3 To ratify the action taken on April 23, 2016 by the Southern Ohio 

Synod Council extending the terms of Synod Council Members Wolfe, 

Whitaker, Renshaw, Keith, Schnittke, and Swank for one year, 

effective June 4, 2016, after which these Synod Council seats would 

carry a three-year term rather than a four-year term for the next 

election only. (Moved by Synod Council and Seconded)  APPROVED  

UNANIMOUSLY 

 

 

Report of the Synod Council Treasurer 

Bishop Dillahunt introduced Mr. Kevin Pyle, Synod Council Treasurer, to the Assembly.  

Mr. Pyle opened his remarks by informing the Assembly that Apple Growth Partners performed 

an independent audit of the Synod’s finances, and it was the opinion of Apple Growth Partners 

that the financial statements of the Synod present fairly, in all material respects, the financial 

position of the Synod as of January 31, 2016, and the changes in its net assets and its cash flows 

for the year then ended in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the 

United States of America.  The Treasurer noted some other financial matters and then thanked 

the members of the Assembly for their attention and concluded his report.   

 

Mission and Ministry Plans for Fiscal Years 2017 and 2018 

The Bishop then introduced Pr. Roger Quay and Ms. Melody Powderly, Synod Council 

members, to the Assembly. 

Pr. Quay and Ms. Powderly noted that under the proposed Mission and Ministry Plan for 2017, 

both total general fund income and total general fund expenses are budgeted at $ 1,820,000.00.  

Likewise, under the proposed Mission and Ministry Plan for 2018, both 
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